
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION

New York Independent System Operator, Inc. 
Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation

Docket Nos. ER23-973-000
ER23-974-000

NOTICE OF EXTENSION OF TIME

(April 19, 2023)

On April 13, 2023, Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation (Niagara Mohawk) filed 
a motion requesting an extension of time, from April 27, 2023, to May 29, 2023, to 
respond to Commission’s deficiency letter issued by the Office of Energy Market 
Regulation (OEMR) staff.  Niagara Mohawk asserts that good cause exists to grant the 
extension of time because the additional time will allow Niagara Mohawk to fully 
respond to OEMR staff’s questions and provide a strong record for a Commission 
decision.

Upon consideration, notice is hereby given that Niagara Mohawk’s requested 
extension of time is granted, and the deadline for submitting its response to the 
Commission’s deficiency letter is extended to and including May 29, 2023.

Kimberly D. Bose,
Secretary.


